
MINUTES AMBERG TOWN BOARD MEETING 
Tuesday, October 12, 2021 6:00 pm 

Chairman Mattison called the meeting to order at 6:00 pm with Mattison, Supervisor Magley, 
Supervisor Campbell, Clerk Boshen, Treasurer Suzawith and 11 community members present.  
The pledge of Allegiance was recited. 

Under Open Floor Fran Campbell asked why Scott Kemmerling was so hard on the equipment 
he was using.  A Wontor road resident asked when and if the property owner or the Town 
would clean up the Wontor property.   The clerk’s and treasurer’s reports were approved as 
presented.  

On-Going/Continuing Business 

Plan Commission Chairman Fred Smeester reported no meeting was held in October.  There 
was no report from Mark Wisinski for the Rescue Squad and the Fire Department Report is on 
file in the clerk’s office. 

Chairman Mattison reported that the shouldering is now completed on White Rapids East and 
West and other road work is being completed as time allows.  The board looked at the bids 
received for replacing the culvert on Merrick Road and decided that they should meet at the 
Merrick Road site for a closer look.  They set the time and date for October 15 at 6:00 pm. 
Several of the speed and road limit signs that were put up by the road crew were taken down 
by Supervisor Magley and Chairman Mattison.  The new truck has arrived in Wisconsin and 
been taken to Monroe for the additional work and parts added.   

Chairman Mattison stated that he has repaired the rain gutter but has not found an 
appropriate heat tape to keep it from freezing in the winter.  He has started to work on the 
kitchen canopy but it is slow going with only one person working on it.    

The junk cars that were previously in the Grant Street right of way and alley have been moved 
after receiving a letter from the town board.  

New Business 

The board unanimously approved the Snowmobile Club Picnic License for their event on 
November 6 2021. 

The board revisited the possibility of having a credit card for town use.  Supervisor Campbell 
took the different offers home to look over and make a recommendation to the rest of the 
board at the next meeting.   

Vouchers were approved and paid. The board unanimously voted to adjourn the meeting at 
7:03 pm.   


